
 

Tonight; Sue Hancock, Lifetime Learning 
Introduction: Tim Trescowthick 
Vote of Thanks: Dale Wilford 

Future Programs:   
 

12 Mar; Bearded Fishermen; Uncle Pete, Zeb Kato, 
Shane Morton, Heidi Fletcher  
Introduction: Yvonne Young 
Vote of Thanks: Ed Zonneveldt 
 

19 Mar; TBA 
Introduction: Phil Brown 
Vote of Thanks: Simon Brown 
 

26 Mar; Peter Lacey, “Extraordinary Histories” South 
Coast History Society,  
Introduction: Dom Fondacaro 
Vote of Thanks: Tony Fondacaro 
 

April is Rotary’s Environmental Month 
 

May is Rotary’s Youth Service Month 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Meeting’s Report; 27 February 2024  
 

President Bernard Jones welcomed the members and guests; Chri Nikolovski, Greg Ryan and Jason Russell. 
 President Bernard asked for a minute silence for the passing away of Ernie, Jo Jones’ father. 

Ross Wade is asking for a donation of $1,000 to the Community Resource Centre, all members were in favour. 
Zoom meeting this coming Monday at &:30pm with Coastal Clubs Group. 

Tony Fondacaro gave the Club Service report. 
Secretary Issa Shalhoub passed around the Rotary Magazine, Board Meeting on Monday 11 March,  

District Changeover Saturday 22 June at Young. 
Issa explained to members how to get on our Club’s website, Facebook page (without the need to login), how to access 
all Bulletins on our website, and how to print in greyscale, all which can be done from any smart phone, TV, iPad or 
tablet, just put in your search engine; rotary milton ullladulla. If any member needs help, please ask. 

Vocational Director Yvonne Young; a roster was circulated re the Milton Show Steak Bar,  
a bus has been booked for the Blue Scope Trip, lunch at a hotel,  

Treasurer Ed Zonneveldt on finance; all good. 
- POSITION VACANT: 2025-26 President Nominee, please volunteer and let Ed know. 
- On behalf of Geoff Johns: last Sunday’s Bunnings BBQ raised $400, thank you to Geoff Johns, Avril Pryor, Peter Culham, 

Tony Fondacaro, Ed Zonneveldt, Louise Garrett, Issa Shalhoub and Clive Cross. 
- Next Bunnings BBQ will be on Sunday 24. 
- Bunnings asked our club to have an information table, if we wish as they have a Family Night. 
- Park Care volunteers; Simon Brown and Phil Brown, Craig Cameron, Gareth Davies, Wayne Fry, Geoff Johns, Bernard 

Jones, Brian Morrison, John Payne, Guy Porter, Glenn Rowen, Ian Tibbles, Ross Wade and Ed Zonneveldt. 
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 March is Rotary’s Water, Sanitation, and Hygiene Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar 
8-10 Mar Fri-Sun PE and Learning & Development 

Training – Batemans Bay 
11 Mar Mon Board meeting 

15-17 Mar Fri-Sun RYPEN - Wagga 

23 March Sat BOF Ball at DLC 
RSA helpers needed 

24 Mar Sun Bunnings BBQ 
31 Mar EASTER Sunday. RSA holders needed 
10 Apr Our Club’s Anniversary 
25 Apr Thurs  ANZAC Day 
11 May Sat Trip Blue Scope  

12 June Wed SESCA at DLC 
22 June Sat District Changeover @Young 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Louise Garrett 0432 091 991 
loumgarr@gmail.com by NOON ON MONDAY.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the 
caterer will not mind extras. 

 

Birthdays:  
9 Mar; Jenny Cantrill. 

Anniversaries:  
None this week. 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:loumgarr@gmail.com


Louise Garrett on the BOF Princess Ball; all going well. 
 Louise thanked Craig Saunders for his yearly help dressing up the partners. 

RSA holders are needed for the Ball. 
Louise will be away for a few weeks, will still take attendance, Ed and Issa will help. 

Wayne Fry, the MHERV, helpers to RN Jennifer Roders, with thanks; Louise Garrett, Wayne Fry, Ed Zonneveldt, John Payne. 
Geoff Johns, Dom Fondacaro, Jeff Franklin, Brian Morrison and Clive Cross. 
86 tests were performed, doubled from last year, 11 were referred to their GP and one was called back. 

BEER and WINE Tasting and Judging at the Milton Show; 
John Hozack gave a brief history of the tasting and judging at the Show which started in 154 years ago, John had a booklet of 
the 100 years anniversary show, John has been involved since 1997. There are seven beer judges and John Payne is the chief 
wine judge, there are two wine judges. John would like our club to be more involved with the show. 
Wayne Fry talked about the different beer categories and what judges check such as appearance, aroma, taste, mouth fullness, 
bitterness and after taste. President Bernard and guest Greg Ryan tasted a commercial beer and gave their judgement. 
John Payne has been wine tasting since 1977; John said that screw top wine bottles can last for a few days, compared with cork 
bottle which only lasts for a day. In judging you get a 20ml of wine to taste, which lets the judge to get three mouthfuls, one looks 
for the spectrum, smell, taste and feel in the mouth after swallowing. 

Dom Fondacaro won the raffle and Yvonne Young won the second prize. 

  

  

 
 

End of report. 
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